City of Clay
P.O. Box 345
Clay, Al 35048-0345

PRE-COUNCIL MINUTES
September 21, 2015

The City Council of the City of Clay, Alabama held a Pre-Council meeting on Monday, September 21,
2015, at 6:10 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall with Mayor Webster presiding and City
Manager Ronnie Dixon serving as recorder.

Mayor Webster called the meeting to order.

Council members present were:
Councilor Ricky Baker, Councilor Becky Johnson, Councilor Kevin Small, Councilor Ben Thackerson,
and Mayor Webster

Absent: Councilor Bo Johnson

The Council discussed the agenda items for the regular City Council meeting.

Mayor Webster and Mr. Dixon informed the Council that there have been inquiries about yard sale
signage. They suggested the Council consider creating a sign permit process for yard sale signs in which
the resident would apply for a permit and be given signs from the city and if the signs were returned the
following Monday a portion of the permit fee could be refunded. Mr. Dixon explained that 3 Public
Works employees spend approximately 4 hours on Friday and 4 hours on Monday pulling up yard sale
signs.

Mr. Dixon and the Council reviewed the proposed budget and the cost of a municipal police force.

The Pre-Council meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ronnie Dixon
City Manager



